

Minutes of Village Hall (VH)/BSAC Meeting held on 6th February 2023

1. Attendance and Apologies

Attendees: VH - Paul Church chair (PC), Thelma Barham (TB), Margaret Sinclair (MS)
Tina Church, Treasurer(TC)

BSAC – Sally, Rupert Wallis,

Also in attendance:

Dawn & Kevin Hunt (DH) & (KH), Barry & Vicki Felhar (BF)&(VF),Teresa McKee (TM)

Apologies for absence:

Chris Smith (CS)

Village Hall/BSAC: Barry, Vicki, Chris K, Dawn & Kevin H to become committee members.

Matters Arising:

PC stated willingness to continue as acting chair until a new one is found at which time he would stand down from the position

Local consultation has been circulated to residents.

The results to be reviewed at a closed VH meeting on the 13th March.

The results will be announced at next Parish Council Meeting 20th March

Jamie Paige pleased that the heating issue at the Village hall has been resolved and will continue with her Pilates classes.

Finance report:

Still finalising access to all accounts

Cheque for 174.95 paid from BSAC to PCC as 50% of the proceeds from the after Xmas Supper event.

The notice board at the bridge gate to be repaired rather than be replaced. Some residents showed concern that older notice boards in the past had been updated and looked out of character. Past records to be sourced to check replacements previously purchased.

County Broadband query: Roll out won't be until 2024-25, dependant on village demand for this service.

Upcoming Events:

Sausage & Mash 29th April, by charity ROAB. John & Teresa to organise, help to be provided as needed from other committee members.

Bike Show – not to beat the VH this year, has moved venue to Worlingworth this summer

Classic Car Event- event organiser still to be contacted

Coronation event: after review of the survey and a decision will be made to what sort of event will be held, if any.

DH & VF willing to organise maybe 2 events in the VH.

AOB- replaced with questions to Chair

Wild garden area to be repositioned as the current position restricts the patio area being used for marquee erection. The area is to be either reseeded or turfed. Some concerns were shown about grass cutting against patio area resulting in damage to resin, this would not be the case.

The original wild garden was destroyed by contractors cutting down and spraying.

VH meetings to be Bi monthly on the 2nd Monday of the month

The survey, topic to be forwarded to next PC meeting 20th March 23

Date of next meeting 13th March 23, 7pm BSAC 7.30pm VH